

Ref: 21-055

Freedom of Information Request

25 February 2021

By Email

Dear Sir/Madam

Thank you for your request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. The Trust's response is as follows:

We can confirm that we do hold the information you are requesting

For each of the trusts hospitals please answer the following:

1. Name of Hospital

University Hospitals Bristol & Weston NHS Foundation Trust

- 2. Does the hospital use Lead Aprons? (If NO, then no further information needed) please just enter the hospital name and N in column B of the attached spreadsheet. Yes
- 3. What brand of Lead Apron is currently used or most recent brand purchased if several in use

APC Cardiovascular- Xenolite Strata, Protecx-Envirolite

4. What is the hospitals annual spend on Lead Aprons? Please provide data for the last 3 complete financial or calendar years if possible

Approx £7500

5. How many Lead Aprons are purchased per annum? Please provide data for the last 3 complete financial or calendar years if possible

BHI Cardiac Cath Labs approx. 12

2020 = 11

2019 = 16

2018 = 10

6. Who is the Key contact person in charge of ordering lead aprons for Radiology Department - Name/Job Title/E-mail/Direct Contact Number/Decision Maker Yes or No (if employee direct contact details can't be shared please provide a general contact number and e-mail for the Radiology department.)

We do not use Lead Aprons in Radiology

7. Who is the Key contact person in charge of ordering lead aprons for Cath Lab Department - Name/Job Title/E-mail/Direct Contact Number/Decision Maker Yes or No (if employee direct contact details can't be shared please provide a general contact number and e-mail for

Cath lab

Sheena MacDonald/ Operation Manager Sheena.MacDonald@uhbw.nhs.uk

8. Who is the Key contact person in charge of ordering lead aprons for Theatre Department - Name/Job Title/E-mail/Direct Contact Number/Decision Maker Yes or No (if employee direct contact details can't be shared please provide a general contact number and e-mail for the Theatre department.)

Justine Coulter, QDU theatres Manager justine.coulter@uhbw.nhs.uk

Jill Haley Senior Radiographer <u>Jill.Haley@uhbw.nhs.uk</u>

Georgina Prescott, HGT Theatre manager Georgina.prescott@uhbw.nhs.uk

Sally Denton – SMH Theatre manager sally.denton@uhbw.nhs.uk

Erika Roberts-George – SBCH theatre manager Erika.Roberts-George@uhbw.nhs.uk

9. If the departmental contact is not the decision maker in the buying process please also provide the full contact details (Name/Job Title/E-mail/Direct Contact Number) for a Senior Person in charge of ordering (e.g. Head of Procurement, Service Manager, Clinical Director, Clinical Lead)

Not applicable

This concludes our response. We trust that you find this helpful, but please do not hesitate to contact us directly if we can be of any further assistance.

If, after that, you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to:

Director of Corporate Governance University Hospitals Bristol and Weston NHS Foundation Trust Trust Headquarters Marlborough Street Bristol BS1 3NU

Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF

Publication

Please note that this letter and the information included/attached will be published on our website as part of the Trust's Freedom of Information Publication Log. This is because information disclosed in accordance with the Freedom of Information Act is disclosed to the public, not just to the individual making the request. We will remove any personal information (such as your name, email and so on) from any information we make public to protect your personal information.

To view the Freedom of Information Act in full please click here.

Yours sincerely

Freedom of Information Team University Hospitals Bristol and Weston NHS Foundation Trust